


Town of Milladore 
Annual Meeting of Electors
April 15, 2025 7:30 pm
DRAFT Meeting Minutes

Previous and Current Board Members Present: Chairman Ned Ruesch, Supervisor Joel Kuehnhold, Incoming Supervisor Ron Koziczkowski, Clerk Leslianne Ruesch, Incoming Treasurer Terri Grassel.
Board Members Present: Outgoing Treasurer Ken Manlick, Outgoing Supervisor Hank Nigh
Citizens Present: Bob Ashbeck, Larry Warnecke, Dan Kundinger, Jon Empey, Don Furo, Sally Furo, Paul Haffenbredl, Tom Haffenbredl, Julius Linzmeier, Mae Linzmeier, Karen Wallner, Karen Kuehnhold.
The meeting was called to order by Chair Ned Ruesch with the Pledge of Allegiance.
The secretary report from the April 16, 2024 Annual Meeting were read. A motion was moved by Paul Haffenbredl to accept. Seconded by Joel Kuehnhold. Motion approved.
The annual report was received with errors. The board stated the outgoing treasurer left this at the town hall directly before tonight’s meeting, and this is the first they have seen it.  There were questions regarding the EFPTS payment amounts. The clerk pulled up the numbers directly from the town’s 941 reports and read the corrected numbers for each month. The clerk was asked by the chair if she was willing to amend the annual report, and agreed. The clerk was asked how soon she could have an accurate, updated report done. She stated that the rest of this month is filled with clerk duties regarding the Open Book, Board of Review, bids, and preparation for the May meeting, and asked if it would be acceptable to have it finished by the June Supervisors Meeting. The people agreed. The clerk will bring the updated annual report to the meeting on June 1, 2025 and answer any questions she can. 
Action Items (WI Statute 60.10.1):
	A motion was moved by Dan Kundinger to keep the levy where it currently is and address it again at the November budget meeting. Seconded by Jon Empey. Motion carried.

	The current salaries of the town board were read. These were last updated in November 2024:
		 Chair-$3200 paid annually in March
		Supervisor- $2100 paid annually in March
	Clerk-$10,500 paid over the course of 12 months, plus a monthly $25 internet stipend. 
Treasurer-$3,800 paid over the course of 12 months, plus a monthly $25 internet               stipend.
A motion was moved by Paul Haffenbredl to keep current salaries in place. Seconded by Sally Furo. Motion approved.
Grants of Authority (WI Statute 60.10.2)
	The current rate for skilled and unskilled labor was read. This was last updated at the November 2024 budget meeting:
		Skilled Labor-$25 per hour
			Skilled labor is used for plowing, mechanical work, grading, etc.
		Unskilled Labor-$15 per hour
Unskilled labor is used for working at the recycling center, mowing, cleaning, etc.
A motion was moved by Jon Empey to keep the current rates in place. Seconded by Sally Furo. Motion approved.
	The current rate for election workers were read:
			$14 per hour for all poll workers
			$16 per hour for standing Chief Inspector
			$50 per training at a county level or above, plus mileage.
	A motion was moved by Sally Furo to keep the current election worker rates in place. Seconded by Karen Kuehnhold. Motion carried. 
	The current assessor, Kurt Moeller has a contract through June 2025 at the rate of $7,800 per year. A motion was moved by Karen Wallner to extend another contract to Kurt Moeller. Seconded by Dan Kundinger. Motion approved.


Advisory Matters:
	The town would like to continue to use First State Bank in Auburndale as our financial institution. 
	The town would like the board to look for more grants and programs to help finance road, bridge, and culvert work.
	The town would like to continue to operate the Joint Sherry Milladore Recycling Center. At this time we are not interested in curbside pickup.
	The town would like to continue to use The Marshfield Herald for publishing notices when required by state statute. 
	The following repairs, maintenance, and improvements for the town hall and shop were discussed:
		The well is being installed by Haupt in the next few weeks. Money was already set aside for this project last year. The board has talked to Ledden Plumbing and will reach out again to confirm prices for a septic holding tank, and other needs.
		We have set aside funds toward an addition that would include an ADA compliant restroom, poured cement handicap accessible ramp, utility room, and office space. We will seek local bids, and do as much of the work as we can ourselves to save money. We hope to start this project later this year. 
		The shop needs to have the roof re-sealed and overhead doors and lighting addressed.
		The truck is on it’s last leg and we have begun to look for a new one that suits our needs. 
		A 5 year plan of roadwork will be updated in the upcoming months. 

It was expressed that some townspeople would prefer to have the meeting moved to a week night. The current chair, clerk, and a supervisor work full time jobs in addition to farming and shared that it would be difficult for them to get chores done in time for a week night meeting. It was also expressed that in the past there was low attendance on week nights, which is why the meetings had been moved to Sundays. At this time we will keep the meetings where they are, and can consider them later if needed. 

A motion to adjourn was moved by Paul Haffenbredl. Seconded by Mae Linzmeier. Meeting adjourned.

The next Annual Meeting of Electors will be held on April 21, 2016 at 7:30 pm.






